
State of Florida 

DATE: December 12,201 1 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

Ann Cole, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk 

Shevie B. Brown, Regulatory Analyst IV, Division of Regulatory Analysis mj 
Document No. 08792 in Docket No. 090047-EM 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Pursuant to Rule 25-6.0185, Florida Administrative Code, electric utilities that own or 
control electric generation facilities are required to file a long term energy emergency plan and 
periodic updates with the Florida Public Service Commission (Commission) and the Florida 
Reliability Coordinating Council. The affected utilities are required to review their plans every 
three calendar years and either submit a revised plan to the Commission for approval or provide 
a letter indicating the adequacy of the existing plan. The Commission last approved the utilities 
plans in Order No. PSC-09-0232-PAA-EM, issued April 15,2009, in Docket No. 090047-EM. 

On December 6, 2011, Progress Energy Florida, Inc. filed Document No. 08792, in 
Docket No. 090047-EM. As mentioned previously, utilities are required to review their plans 
every three calendar years and either submit a revised plan to the Commission for approval, or 
provide a letter indicating the adequacy of the existing plan. The document filed on December 
6" by Progress represents the company's actions as required by the statue to review its existing 
energy emergency plans and file a revised plan. The document does not relate to the events that 
occurred in Docket No. 090047-EM, which is closed, and should be moved into the recently 
established Docket No. 110316-EM. If you have any further questions, please give me a call. 
Thank you. 


